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Contact the Town Council 

Halewood Town Council, The 

Arncliffe Sports & Community 

Centre, Arncliffe Road, Hale-

wood,  L25 9PA. 

Telephone 

0151 ï443 ï2063  

E-mail  

gerry.allen@knowsley.gov.uk  

Twitter 

@HalewoodTC  

 

We particularly welcome new 
ideas and contributions to óThe 
Town Crier Newsletter@. 

Cllr Allan Harvey 

 Halewood Town Council and 

the wider Halewood community 

was saddened to hear of the death 

of longstanding and well-liked 

elected member, Cllr Allan Har-

vey over the Christmas period.  

Allan Harvey first joined Halewood Town Council 

as a Councillor between 1983 and 1987. Due to 

work and family commitments he had to step back 

from this role. But, once elected in 2011, Allan re-

mained a Town Councillor until the end of his life. 

Allan was Mayor of Halewood in 2015/16 and 

Deputy Mayor on several occasions ð including the 

current Municipal Year. Allan was also a Borough 

Councillor for the Halewood South Ward, retaking 

this seat as an Independent in 2018.. In addition to 

politics, Allan was also a keen advocate of culture 

and one of his passions within Halewood was 

championing the Annual Christmas Concert  fund-

ed and facilitated by  the Town Council. A family 

man with a great sense of humour he will be greatly 

missed. 



We are your Councillors: 

Cllr Clare Rose (Mayor)                     Cllr Bob Swann                  Cllr Tony Lucock 

Cllr Suzanne Harvey                          Cllr Fiona Martin               Cllr Yvonne Graves     

Cllr Barbara Dunn                              Cllr Ken Dalton                  Cllr David Samuels 

Find out more at: http://halewoodtowncouncil.gov.uk/town-councillors  

Police Station Re-Opens 

 . 

 

 

 

Halewood Town Council Buildings: 

  Residents and readers are reminded that the two build-

ings of Halewood Town Council, The Arncliffe Sports and 

Community Centre and Hollies Hall are available for hire 

at competitive rates.  

 

Anything from a Communion to a Bar Mitzvah, a Baptism to a Funeral and 

a Wedding to a Divorce Party can be accommodated at our friendly, local 

venues (each with licenced bars to 11.00 p.m.). 

Come along and take a look! 

Away Day 
The image is from 
the recent Away 
Day held by Town 
Councillors debating 
and planning a vision 
and budget for the 
future of Halewood 
Town Council. 

 

Community Events 2020 

For 2020, Halewood Town Council 
seeks to work in partnership with an 
organisation (or organisations) to help 
deliver a number of events that con-
tribute to facilitating a ôvibrant com-
munityõ.  
 
In previous years, community events 
would be organised wholly through the 
staff team of the Town Council. For 
2020, our aim is to work directly in 
partnership with one or more communi-
ty organisations to assist with event 
facilitation. We need your expertise, 
community knowledge, your volunteers 
and your enthusiasm! 
 
Our three Community Events for 2020 
are as follows: 
 

¶ A community event to celebrate 
VE Day on the w/e of May 8th-
10th 2020; 

¶ A community event to promote 
the work of the Town Council and 
other local partners in the sum-
mer of 2020; 

¶ An event to help promote the 
switch-on of the Halewood 
Christmas Lights for 2020 and 
support other Christmas activi-
ties at the Town Council. 

 
Interested? Drop us a line at  
gerry.allen@knowsley.gov.uk  

Community Grant Scheme 

Local groups and organisations in Hale-
wood can bid to the Town Council for a 
community grant to support their ac-
tivities. One group who did this was 
Halewood Community Spirit. Vicky Wil-
liams from the group wrote: 

òThings are never easy in the volun-
tary sector, but our small committee 
remain dedicated and determined to 
do our best for the community, and 
everyone knows by now just how much 
we at HCS love Christmas. This year 
was the most testing, the õSanta Cru-
sadeõ very nearly didnõt happen! So, 
after some struggle trying to secure a 
vehicle and then acquire insurance we 
managed to pull it off, thanks to Tilly 
Van Hire who gave us the use of a 
20ft flat back wagon to carry Santa 
and his chief elf and reindeer, and 
thanks to Halewood Town Council who 
gave us a Ã500 grant which helped 
enormously and ensured the festive 
spectacle would go aheadó. 

Drop us a line and ask for a grant form 
like Vicky and her friends at Halewood 
Community Spirit. 

Town Council Meetings 

Next Town Council meetings will 
be on Thursday February 20th 
and March 19th at 7.00 p.m.  

(The Arncliffe Centre) 

After many years of lobbying, the 
Police Station on Leathers Lane of-
ficially reopened on January 27th. 
The picture here shows the Town 
Manager and Town Councillors at the 
launch with the Merseyside Police & 
Crime Commissioner, Jane Kennedy 
and Maria Eagle MP. 


